Holland Conservation Commission

Minutes of Commission meeting held on October 21, 2003.

Present: Mary vandenBerg, Chairperson, Steven Anderstrom, Patricia Caron, Helen Kreiger,
Marguerite Choquette. Absent: Howard Fife and Jim Wettlaufer.

Reading of the minutes of the previous meeting of October 14, 2003, was accepted by all and
signed by Mary vandenBerg, Chairperson.

The Notice of Intent of Tina and Scott Rootes-Hunter was assigned the following file No.184-
160 by the DEP, states that adequate erosion and sedimentation controls are required for projects
of this nature — the DEP Storm Management Policy must be complied with. The Order of
Conditions will be sent to Tina and Scott Rootes-Hunter on Wednesday, October 21, 2003 with
those conditions stated.

Procedure sheet #03-0765 was issued to Diane R. Simpson of 3 Wall St.; map R-11-B-02, who
wants to construct a loose rock wall along the shoreline, pyramid style to help prevent erosion.
Approved by all and signed by Mary vandenBerg.

Procedure sheet #03-0766 was issued to Diane R. Simpson of 3 Wall St., map R-11-B-02, who
wants to remove diseased trees. No decision was made. The HCC needs to review further.

Procedure sheet #03-0762 was issued to John and Bonnie Galarneau of 227 Brimfield Rd.; map
16 E-7.01, who wants to replace a leqch field with Kellogg tank. No HCC issues. Needs to see
Board of Health

Mark R. Farrell of Green Hill Engineering presented for Anthony Ianniccheri of East Brimfield
Rd. (lot 4) map 1-G-11.01 a Notice of Intent because of bordering vegetated wetlands, who
wants to construct a single-family home and septic system. Hearing to be held on November 4,
2003 at 7:30 pm.

Mark R. Farrell of Green Hill Engineering presented a Request of Determination of Applicability
for William Cromack of 32 Lakeshore Dr.; map R-24-C-10 to replace the existing septic system.
The Public Hearing to be held on November 4, 2003, at 8:00 pm.

Procedure sheet #03-0767 was issued to William and Nancy Cormier of Allen Hill Rd., lot 6A,
map 01-H-01.06 who wants to build a house and driveway. No HCC issues. Approved by all
and signed by Mary vandenBerg.

Motion to adjourn made by Helen Kreiger, seconded by Marguerite Choquette. Meeting adjourned
at 9:45 pm. .

Submitted by
Patricia J Caron, Secretary

Copies to: Selectmen, Town Clerk, Board of Health, Planning Board, Building Inspector,
Highway Surveyor, and HCC Chairperson




